Area 74 - District 05 Monthly Meeting

August 13th, 2014

"AN EVENING WITH OUR DELEGATE"

6:45pm opened with the Serenity Prayer

INTRODUCTIONS: GSR's (15) Total attendance (45)

Brief overview of district/district activities:

 Corrections, Public Information, treatment, and CPC talked about what they do and there purpose of their committees.

Reimbursements: APRROVED!

- 1. Corrections \$30.00 for rent
- 2. Public Information \$124.53
- 3. Rent for district meeting \$27.00
- 4. DCM \$25.09

MONTHLY COMMITTEE REPORT'S

TREASURER REPORT: Ron S.

Savings Account balance: \$454.38

Checking Account balance: \$826.67

Group Deposits: \$190.00

WEBMASTER REPORT: Jason L

- Everything was updated on August 1st, 2014
- Please be sure to email me (<u>webmaster@aainwestwis.org</u>) Event flyers so I can post them on the website.

PUBLIC INFORMATION REPORT: Myron M.

The PI Committee held a regular bi-monthly meeting on July 16th at the RF Alano Club with 7 in attendance.

Much discussion focused on recent messages from the General Service Conference PI Committee regarding the topic of anonymity, with an emphasis on online communications. In GSC-PI's view, "Because the ranks of our everchanging membership exist in an ever-changing world, the committee acknowledged that such efforts truly have no end-point, and might best be incorporated as a regular part of local AA discussions and events." Their recommendation to use various means of communication to stimulate AA members' discussion on how to maintain anonymity at the public level has spurred our committee to schedule a District 05 Workshop on Anonymity for Saturday, October 18th at the River Falls Alano Club. We will also entertain any invitation to bring this workshop to the eastern side of the district, perhaps to Menomonie or Eau Claire, at a later date—should a group wish to host it. A flyer for the October 18th workshop is being prepared. Our committee members see

anonymity as an issue that easily falls within the purview of PI, and one that must be addressed by this committee on an on-going basis in the coming years.

The committee also decided to act upon the request from our DCM to address, on a local basis, the need for AA support of county Drug/Alcohol Court programs. On August 7th, three PI committee members met with Mary Kelly, drug court coordinator for Pierce County in Ellsworth, WI. She was quite specific about ways in which AA's could be useful to her clients. We have begun asking for AA volunteers for this service work by asking members to make the following announcement at the meetings they attend. Please feel free to use any of it for your own local efforts.

"Three AA's from River Falls met with Mary Kelly, Drug Court Coordinator for Pierce County. We offered AA's hand and it was very enthusiastically received. Her clients are people who have run afoul of the law due to problems with alcohol and/or drugs. They have been screened and chosen as candidates for one last chance to avoid long jail time through successful participation in this program. While the details of our stories may vary, THEY ARE WHERE WE WERE when we came to AA.

The primary service needs are basic and vital 12th Step work:

- --Volunteers to provide rides for newcomers to and from AA meetings only.
- --Temporary sponsors to help newcomers get settled in AA: exposure to a variety of AA meetings; introductions to other AA members, and their phone numbers; introduction to AA literature, especially the Big Book; answering basic questions about AA membership, and sharing your experiences; perhaps helping the newcomer find a sponsor.
- --Sponsorship based squarely upon the Big Book and the 12 Steps.

Your qualifications for this service work are your experience as an alcoholic/addict and recovery in AA. This is just one drunk talking with another.

If you think you can help or have any questions, see me after the meeting. I have phone numbers for you to call. Thanks for listening."

We will also provide speakers about AA at monthly drug court group meetings.

The PI Committee will hold its next meeting Wednesday, August 20th. All school project volunteers will be contacted by phone and invited to attend. We will work to match them up with schools yet to be visited.

We request reimbursement for these expenses:

\$90.00 Hager Telecom – yellow pages listing for C. V. Intergroup hotline

\$ 9.03 St. Paul Intergroup – AA pamphlets for schools project

\$25.50 Andy W. – pamphlets and folders for drug court team

\$124.53

CORRECTIONS REPORT: Molly M

The committee requests rent for the monthly meetings (\$30 for \$10/month)

The committee also requests that any information be updated to reflect that the committee meets on the first Wednesday of every month.

LITERATURE

-Volunteers in each county in district 05 are aware of the AA approved literature that the corrections committee has available to the inmates, when literature gets low in any of the district 05 jails. District 05 corrections committee did supply AA approved literature to District 06, last month, because the Chippewa Prison was in need, and does not have their own literature supply, or corrections committee.

OUTREACH THROUGHOUT THE DISTRICT

- -Contact has been made with all counties in District 05. There are volunteers going into the jails in each county, except the Whitehall jail in Trempealeau County. Jim S. has graciously volunteered to get the Trempealeau jail meeting started, and AA members in Trempealeau County are continuing to show interest in participating with Jim, after he gets the meeting started.
- -At this time, none of the counties in the district see value in moving the corrections committee meeting to different locations each month (traveling corrections committee meeting), which was an idea the committee came up with and offered to each county.
- -Since the district has decided not to have traveling corrections committee meetings, the committee has decided to make an attempt at uniting the volunteers from different counties by holding a corrections party (which is actually a workshop but sounds more attractive as a party). The corrections party will hopefully be held in Menomonie, in hopes of getting local volunteers to participate in volunteering at the Dunn county jail. (Currently, the majority of volunteers for Dunn drive from Eau Claire County, and we desperately need more volunteers!) The committee is hoping to hold the corrections party in October, and send personal invites to jails and volunteers throughout the district. At the party, there will be folders supplied for each volunteer as a potential reference for themselves as volunteers, as well as for the inmates they serve.

WE NEED MORE VOLUNTEERS

The committee continues to brainstorm new and exciting ideas to encourage more people to volunteer in their local jails, however, we do rely on AA members to encourage their sponsees and friends to participate in carrying the message of AA to inmates. Current volunteers: please bring your sponsees with you on this wonderful journey!

Yours in service,

Molly Morse, Corrections Committee Chair (aquaristgirl@yahoo.com / 715-577-0847)

FALL CONFERENCE REPORT: Shane S

<u>Those Present:</u> Nicholas S, Gary S, Shane S, Arla P, Winnie M, Mark M, Marybeth S, Cheryl L, Brian B, Shawna R, Paul H, Bryon B, Pete W, Matt D, and David G.

PROGRAM: Marybeth

- Paul H will meet with Pam from the Plaza to go over the Program times.
- Marybeth went over the program flyer, looking really good.
- Registration will end on Saturday at 7:45pm

REGISTRATION: Cheryl

- 57 Registrations
- 55 Meals
- All envelops and badges are made out, looking to do a stuffing session at some point!

TREASURER: Bryon B

- Shane emailed out the correct financial spreadsheet and RCU statement from Bryon on Monday.
- A check for \$981.40 is to be paid out to our speakers Larcine G, and Butch G for their Airfare.

HOSPITALITY: Nicholas S

- Ordered and received Badges. Requested a check for \$53.17. APPROVED!
- Skit is written & Cast. Rehearsal dates are set.
- Spiritual tool kits are being built
- Constructing a list for roaming greeters in process.
- Groups have been contacted to host the hospitality room.
- Gift Baskets are coming along!
- Hand crafted 7-tradition cans are being made up

ALCOTHON: Jason B

- Jason is looking for two spots to be filled on Saturday night. Please contact Jason.
- · Send out form to D.J

SPECIAL NEEDS: Shawna R

• Shawna has contacted 2 interpreters from Eau Claire

AL-ANON: Winnie M, and Arla P

- When and where food donations go?
- Bring at their shift or store in hospitality room
- Books and Pamphlet's, etc... give to Nicholas at the next fall conference meeting

Gary S. typed up a written opening statement for the Panelist and Speakers. Gary will email out opening statement to the fall Conference Group!

RECORDING: Mark M

- Emailed Dicobe the names for registration
- · Mark will also email Dicobe the program flyer

HOSPITALITY AND REGISTRATION LOOKING FOR VOLENTEERS. Contact Cheryl or Matt D.

Next meeting September 7th, club 12 @ 1pm.

NEXT MONTHS BUSINESS:

Meeting directory criteria. Webmaster & PI will get together and draw up guidelines for adding meetings to the district 05 meeting list.

Mary Jo R. from Eau Claire, Wisconsin gave a 30 minute presentation on her experience as Area 74 delegate!

Question and Answer session followed!

Question: Where is the AA pamphlet "Many paths to Spirituality?"

Answer: MJ asked the fellowship to review the pamphlet!

Question: Ongoing Anonymity concerns in general.

Answer: We have to be mindful about our Anonymity in this digital world!

Question: "zest" to Singleness of purpose hurting the fellowship?

Answer: Our purpose is to help the "ALCOHOLIC THAT STILL SUFFERS"

Question: Your experience in regarding YPAA, "young people in AA" and how it

Relates to AA as a whole.

Answer: YPAA is recognized as an AA group or entity.

Question: Where does our Area stand in comparison to others?

Answer: Mary Jo feels our Area is very active, and is very proud to represent

Our Area!!!!

UP COMING EVENTS

Chippewa valley inter group Picnic, September 13th

Fall Conference in Eau Claire, September 26, 27,28th

Work shop in River Falls on Anonymity, October 18th

In Loving Service, your secretary

Shane S.